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Coronavirus: remote learning approach – template letter
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Dear parents/carers,

This period has been challenging for everyone and we hope you’re all adjusting well in these difficult circumstances.
We wanted to get in touch with all our parents/carers keeping their children at home to let you know about our approach to home learning and what we’re expecting from you and your children.

Our amazing staff have been working hard to make sure we can continue to provide education for your children. As a reminder, our current approach is:

Add a reminder here about:

· What work you’re setting and how it relates to the curriculum pupils would be learning if your school was still open
· Where parents and pupils can access the work they need to complete
· What the expectations are for parents or pupils to submit work

· The number of hours a day you expect pupils to be working for – if you have a timetable, attach it here
If your approach is going to change in the coming weeks, such as if you’re switching to more online work, explain that here. You may also wish to include some information about your school’s plans for the Easter holiday.
We hope you can understand that we can’t deliver the same sort of education we do when the school is fully open, but your children won’t miss out by not being in school at the moment. We’ve tried to keep everyone’s workloads – both pupils learning at home and those in school – comparable, appropriate and realistic during this turbulent period.
Please don’t worry about your children getting behind with learning. Everyone’s in the same boat, and when things get back to normal we’ll make sure we get everyone back on track.
You may want to take this opportunity to head off questions from parents about your approach. For example, they’ll probably have seen news stories about schools live streaming lessons. If you’ve decided against this, you might say something like the following (adapt this section according to your school’s approaches and reasons):
You may have seen different approaches from other schools in the news, such as providing live lessons online. We decided not to do this because:

· We know that some families in our community don’t have the technology/time/circumstances at home to support this kind of learning at the moment, so we’re focusing on supporting pupils to learn in the most widely accessible ways possible
· Some of our teachers have their own care responsibilities at home, such as their own young children, and it can be difficult to fit these around live lessons
We’ll continue to review how we deliver home learning, so we’ll let you know if we decide to change our approach.

If you have any concerns about helping your child learn or you need any other support from the school, please let us know by [insert contact method here – you might ask them to contact their class teacher or a member of the SLT].

If you’re finding it hard at home with your child and are struggling to cope, call Family Lives for free, confidential advice on 0808 800 2222.
If you’re worried about the safety of another child in our community, call the NSPCC on 0808 800 5000. Or call the police on 999 if you think a child is in immediate danger.
We’re extremely grateful for all the support we’ve received so far from the school community.

Kind regards,
[Sign off]
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